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940-387-6223  Parish Office
940- 464-7808  Fax
If a patient or the family wishes a pastoral visit, please call Fr. George 
on his cell phone 940-268-6760 or the parish office   940-387-6223.
Parish Office Hours: 
Monday -Thursday 8:30 am-4:30 pm; Friday  8:30 am-12:30 pm. 
Religious Education Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday 9:00 am - 4:00 pm; Friday 9 am - 12:30 pm. 
Immaculate Conception Catholic School:  
2301 N. Bonnie Brae Street, 940- 381-1155 or 940- 381-1539

Baptism: Preparation Class & Baptism registration forms are required, 
prior to scheduling a Baptism. Prep Class is held on the 2nd Thursday 
of every month. Go to www.stmarkdenton.org or contact Elsa Vasquez 
at 940-387-6223 or evasquez@stmarkdenton.org. If the child is seven 
years or older, please contact the Religious Education office.
Weddings: A nine-month marriage preparation is required. Please contact 
Deacon Joe Standridge, 940-220-7160 jstandridge@stmarkdenton.org 
for information. Con-Validation/Sanation: For civil marriages to be 
recognized by the Catholic Church, please contact Deacon Joe.
Annulments: For questions, or to request an annulment, please contact 
Deacon Vic Norton at 817-823-9768, vnorton@stmarkdenton.org.
Facilities: If you wish to schedule a meeting/activity at St. Mark, please 
email request (date/time and type of equipment if needed) to Elsa 
Vasquez at evasquez@stmarkdenton.org. Reservations need to be 
emailed two weeks in advance.
Bulletin Deadline:  Wednesday at noon, ten (10) days prior to bulletin  
release date. Please submit announcements with image or logo (if 
available) to pub.admin@stmarkdenton.org. Announcements may be 
edited.

Pastor
Fr. George, cell 940-268-6760, frgeorge@stmarkdenton.org

Deacons
Deacon Jim Galbraith, 940-262-0600, jisugalbraith@aol.com
Deacon Vic Norton, 817-823-9768, vnorton@stmarkdenton.org
Deacon Ed Posvar, 805-501-7578, elposvar@aol.com

Parish Secretary
Elsa Vasquez, 940-387-6223, evasquez@stmarkdenton.org

Director of Liturgy 
Joy Medley 502-671-9035, jmedley@stmarkdenton.org

Religious Education (Faith Formation) 
Director of R.E./RCIA/Marriage Prep. - Deacon Joe Standridge,    
  940-220-7160 or ext. 127,  jstandridge@stmarkdenton.org

Coordinator of Elementary - Andrea Woolums, 
  940-222-8081 or ext. 251, awoolums@stmarkdenton.org

Coordinator of Middle School/High School Youth Ministry and 
Confirmation - Brad Horn,						   
  940-222-6703 or ext. 192,bhorn@stmarkdenton.org

Coordinator of First Communion, RCIA - Adapted for Children and 
Safe Environment - Dan Heredia, 940-222-8072 or ext. 250,    		
  dheredia@stmarkdenton.org

Adult Formation & Family Life - Fr. George,                                             
  940-387-6223, frgeorge@stmarkdenton.org

Music 
Director of Music - Bridget Bem,					   
  940-220-7326, bbem@stmarkdenton.org

Assistant Director - Deirdre Murphy,				  
  214-632-5232, dmurphy@stmarkdenton.org

Administration
Business Manager - Kim Harbert, 
      940-222-6702 or ext. 152, kharbert@stmarkdenton.org

Bookkeeper- Terri Manis
      940-222-6678 or ext. 151, tmanis@stmarkdenton.org

Database Manager - Tom Fedor 
      940-220-7380 or ext. 150, tfedor@stmarkdenton.org

Data Entry - Skip Rawley

Custodial Care/Maintenance - Enrique Zamora

 Adult Safe Environment Awareness Sessions Requirements

Safe Environment Certification for Adult Volunteers is required 
prior to serving in Ministry and must be renewed every two years. 
Initial or Renewal Safe Environment Certification currently requires 
attendance at a live and in person (“face-to-face”) Safe Environment 
Awareness Session (“Protecting God’s Children For Adults”) and requires a 
Virtus profile. See available awareness sessions: 
https://fwdioc.org/training-sessions. Please contact Dan Heredia 
with any questions at 940-222-8072 or at dheredia@stmarkdenton.org. 
Youth Safe Environment (Teen Leader Training) requires in person 
training.  Please contact the youth ministers. Called to Protect 
session is a prerequisite to apply for Teen Leader Training.  

Our mission is to be a God-centered Catholic community of 
Faith which teaches, evangelizes, and ministers to the needs of 

God’s people.

Hinzman & Flory, P.L.C. 
Attorneys and Counselors

Kevin M. Hinzman · Parishioner
940-591-8597

Parish Contact Info Parish Staff



SATURDAY 12/19/2020
(Jgs 13:2-7,24-25a/Ps 71:3-4a,5-6b,16-17/Lk 1:5-25)
 3:00 pm - 4:00 pm - Reconciliation 
 5:00 pm - Mass - (Hobin Family †)
 7:00 pm - Spanish Mass - (Natalia De Sousa and Family †)

SUNDAY 12/20/2020 FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT
(2 Sm 7:1-5,8b-12,14a,16/Ps 89:2-3,4-5,27,29/Rom 16:25-27/Lk 
1:67-79)
 7:00 am - Mass - (For the Parish)
 9:00 am - Mass - (Ramon G. Martinez †) 
 11:30 am - Mass - (Dawn Bourg †)
 2:00 pm - Mass exclusively for people over the age of 60 - 	  	
	     (Annette Bednarz S.I.)
 4:00 pm - Mass  

MONDAY 12/21/2020 Saint Peter Canisius, Priest, Doctor of the 
Church
(Sg 2:8-14 or Zep 3:14-18a/Ps 33:2-3,11-12,20-21/Lk 1:39-45)
 
TUESDAY 12/22/2020
(1 Sm 1:24-28/(Ps) 1 Sm 2:1,4-7,8abcd/Lk 1:46-56)
 7:30 am - Mass - (Barry Family and Ann Barry S.I.)

WEDNESDAY 12/23/2020 Saint John os Kanty, Priest
(Mal 3:1-4,23-24/Ps 25:4bc-5ab,8-10,14/Lk 1:57-66) 

THURSDAY 12/24/2020 VIGIL OF THE NATIVITY OF THE 
LORD (CHRISTMAS EVE)
(Is 62:1-5/Ps 89:4-5,16-17,27,29/Acts 13:16-17,22,25/Mt 1:1-25 or 
1:18-25)
 2:00 pm - Mass - (Walker Family S.I.)
 4:00 pm - Mass
 8:00 pm - Mass - (Mark Schmitz †)
 11:00 pm - (Thomas Bem †)
 
FRIDAY 12/25/2020 THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 
(CHRISTMAS) 
(Is 52:7-10/Ps 98:1-6/Heb 1;1-6/Jn 1:1-18 or 1:1-5,9-14)
 8:00 am - Mass
 10:00 am - Mass - (Debi Daugherty †)
 12:00 pm - Spanish Mass 

SATURDAY 12/26/2020 SAINT STEPHEN, THE FIRST MARTYR
(Acts 6:8-10;7:54-59/Ps 118:26a,27a/Mt 10:17-22)
 3:00 pm - 4:00 pm - Reconciliation 
 5:00 pm - Mass - (Ernie Lucas †)
 7:00 pm - Spanish Mass 

ACTS
Adoration
Altar Flowers
Altar Servers
Angel Tree
Apple Tree
Ark at St. Mark

Bread of Life
Building Committee

Catholic Daughters
Cause of Joy for Moms/Kids 
Charismatic Prayer Group Denton 

Finance Council
Funeral Meals

Grief Share 
Hospital Ministry

Knights of Columbus

Landscaping
Lay Marianist
Life Teen Music
Liturgical Ministers/Schedule

Music

Nursing Home & Homebound
Outreach

Pastoral Council
Peru Mission
Prayer Shawl Ministry
Pregnancy/Infant Loss Support
     Group
Prison Ministry Men/Women
Protection Team

Respect for Life
Rosary Cenacle 
Rosary Makers
Schoenstatt Movement

Scribe Ministry
Spanish Ministry
Stewardship Committee
St. Helena’s Circle
Suicide Support Group

Ushers

Vocation Cross

Welcoming Committee
World Wide Marriage Enc.

55+ Bunch

Trish Dutton 940-455-2849
Elsa Vasquez, 940-387-6223
Helen Fairchild, 940-367-5207
Joy Medley, 502-671-9035
Pat & Renee Claytor, 940-453-8960
Mia Price, 940-566-6756
Crystal Kulle,
     thearkatsaintmark@gmail.com

Greg Studer, 214-435-5355
Leo Wehkamp, 817-859-1030

Shirley Royster 940-206-7682
Sydney Curran, 940-395-8502
Mary Trevino, 214-868-5559

Kim Bonfield, 940-241-1386
Elsa Vasquez, 940-387-6223

Terry Hitch, 817-296-6283
Deacon Jim Galbraith, 940-262-0600

Sean Stenovitch, Sean.steno1@gmail.com 	
  	        940-367-4648
Steve Felderhoff, 214-952-8069
Andy Gilliard, 940-323-8693
Brad Horn, bhorn@stmarkdenton.org 
Joy Medley, 502-671-9035                          	
      jmedley@stmarkdenton.org
Bridget Bem, 940-220-7326

Marilou Anderson, 817-992-1804

Kim Harbert, 940-222-6702       

Joe Davis,  972-880-7137
Oscar Salas, 940-453-5484
Shirley Royster, 940-206-7682
Sharon Kohl, 337-962-2925
Jodie Gibson, 940-735-1645 
Deacon Jim Galbraith, 940-262-0600
Eric Debus, sgt206@hotmail.com

Michelle McDonald, 940-465-6059
Suzie Barger, 940-387-9332 
Sharon Kohl, 337-962-2925
Brent & Andrea Woolums,
    woolums10@verizon.net

Barbara Criscuolo, 940-497-4120
Adriana Noriega, 940-206-2845
Kim Shaneyfelt, kpj2@georgetown.edu
Marie Wright, 940-514-1696
Larry Walker, 940-367-1170
Carol Walker, 940-367-1313 
Joe Davis,  972-880-7137
Joy Medley, 502-671-9035

Tony & Maria Parra 817-715-0920
Dave & Monica Fowler 904-864-7201
    fdave0429@gmail.com
Barry Landry, 972-824-9567
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FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT	 December 20, 2020

Parish Ministries Mass Schedule 
Attention all Ministry Leaders: All Volunteers must complete Safe Environment Program. All Leaders must check 

with Safe Environment Coordinator, Dan Heredia, before activating volunteers.

Readings for Sunday, Dec. 27
THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS, MARY AND JOSEPH

Sir 3:2-6,12-14/Ps 128:1-5/Col 3:12-21/Lk 2:22-40
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ContributionsContributions
November 2020 Contribution Update

OFFERTORY (Stewardship)
Week #1				              $      24,810
Week#2					              $      22,650
Week #3				              $      17,302
Week #4				              $      12,796
Week #5				              $      14,397
Faith Direct				              $      84,504
Total					               $      57,239

Fiscal Year to Date (07/01/2020-6/30/2021)
   Total Contributed - Stewardship	           $    804,064
   Budget - Projected Parish Need	           $    792,000
   Over/(Under) Budget			             $      12,064

Registered Families - as of November 10, 2020                       2,698
Building Collection (cumulative from 1/1/2020)   $     110,866

Thank you for your generosity!

We are delighted 
that you have joined us 
for worship, and we hope 
that you will return to pray 

with us often. If you have moved into the 
area, we invite you to become a member. Please call 

the parish office at 940-387-6223 or visit our website at          
stmarkdenton.org. May His Spirit grow in you!                                                       

Come as a guest, leave as a friend! 

Please consider supporting our 
Bread of Life Ministry by 
providing personal care items, 

infant items, cleaning products, and non-perishable food items 
for Denton County’s Friends of the Family. ADDITIONALLY, 
our friends at The Freedom Pantry, an important distribution 
point for Bread of Life, providing approximately 1300 meals 
monthly, are in need of resealable food baggies, primarily quart 
and gallon size. Please consider picking up an extra box or two 
the next time you go shopping. Place your donations in the 
Bread of Life drop box in the Narthex. Thank you for your help 
and continued support of our friends in need. Together we can 
help “Feed the Hungry”!

Please continue to check our website www.stmarkdenton.org for 
the latest information on RE classes, ministries and last minute 
changes to Mass schedules. We will post/share information as 
soon as we receive it.
Please contact the Ministry leader to find out if they are meeting 
online, and for new on campus meeting guidelines.

Act of Spiritual Communion

My Jesus, I believe that you are present in the 
most Blessed Sacrament. I love You above all 
things and I desire to receive You into my soul. 
Since I cannot now receive You sacramentally, 
come at least spiritually into my heart. I 
embrace You as if You were already there, and 
unite myself wholly to You. Never permit me 
to be separated from You. Amen

If you would like to make a donation to 
purchase a poinsettia to decorate the Main 
Worship Space this Christmas, you can 
drop off donation in the offertory basket, 
in Narthex or in the drop box outside the 
entrance to the offices by December 23. 

Please make sure that you write poinsettia donation on the 
memo line or on an envelope before dropping it off. 

The Grief Share Ministry begins in early to 
mid-March here at St. Mark, and it is for those 
who would like or need help in adjusting to the 
loss of a loved one. Grief Share participants 
will meet every Thursday evening 7:00 - 9:00 
pm for 13 weeks. This ministry includes video 

presentations, a workbook and Group discussions with others 
who are mourning a loss. For more information, contact Terry 
Hitch at 817-296-6283 or confidence47orion@gmail.com.

Parish offices will be closed at 12 pm on December 23, 
2020 through January 1, 2021. Please continue to check 
our website the bulletin for Mass schedule during this time. 
Wishing you a Merry Christmas and a Blessed New Year.



Adult

Christmas Mistake
by Candy Chand

Each December, I vowed to make Christmas a calm 
and peaceful experience. I had cut back on nonessential 
obligations - extensive card writing, endless baking, 
decorating, and even overspending. Yet still, I found 
myself exhausted, unable to appreciate the precious 
family moments, and of course, the true meaning of 
Christmas.

My son, Nicholas, was in kindergarten that year. It was an exciting season for a six year old. For weeks, he’d been memorizing 
songs for his school’s “Winter Pageant.” I didn’t have the heart to tell him I’d be working the night of the production. 
Unwilling to miss his shining moment, I spoke with his teacher. She assured me there’d be a dress rehearsal the morning of 
the presentation. All parents unable to attend that evening were welcome to come then.
Fortunately, Nicholas seemed happy with the compromise. So, the morning of the dress rehearsal, I filed in ten minutes early, 
found a spot on the cafeteria floor and sat down. Around the room, I saw several other parents quietly scampering to their seats. 
As I waited, the students were led into the room. Each class, accompanied by their teacher, sat cross-legged on the floor. Then, 
each group, one by one, rose to perform their song.

Because the public school system had long stopped referring to the holiday as “Christmas,” I didn’t expect anything other than 
fun, commercial entertainment - songs of reindeer, Santa Claus, snowflakes and good cheer. So, when my son’s class rose to 
sing, “Christmas Love,” I was slightly taken aback by its bold title. Nicholas was aglow, as were all of his classmates, adorned 
in fuzzy mittens, red sweaters, and bright snow caps upon their heads. Those in the front row- center stage - held up large 
letters, one by one, to spell out the title of the song. As the class would sing, “C is for Christmas,” a child would hold up the 
letter C. Then, “H is for Happy,” and on and on, until each child holding up his portion had presented the complete message, 
“Christmas Love.”
The performance was going smoothly, until suddenly, we noticed her; a small, quiet, girl in the front row holding the letter 
“M” upside down - totally unaware her letter “M” appeared as a “W”. The audience of 1st through 6th graders snickered at 
this little one’s mistake. But she had no idea they were laughing at her, so she stood tall, proudly holding her “W”. Although 
many teachers tried to shush the children, the laughter continued until the last letter was raised, and we all saw it together. 
A hush came over the audience and eyes began to widen. In that instant, we understood - the reason we were there, why we 
celebrated the holiday in the first place, why even in the chaos, there was a purpose for our festivities. For when the last letter 
was held high, the message read loud and clear: CHRIST WAS LOVE

Faith Formation
FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT	 December 20, 2020

Adult Formation Studies
Catholic Way Bible Study: 			   Sue Tenny  817-307-3817  suetenny@hotmail.com
Discovering Christ:				    Keith Ronck  817-966-6766  keith.ronck@gmail.com
Adult Confirmation/Studies			   Parish office  940-387-6223  evasquez@stmarkdenton.org

5

Elementary - Sac. Prep

First Communion online Sunday classes will begin January 10 at 2 pm at 5 pm. Wednesday class will begin January 
13 at 6 pm. If you have any questions, please contact Dan Heredia at 940-222-8072 or dheredia@stmarkden.org
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Those who are ill: Sarah Thomas, Annette Bednarz Davis, Fabio Borda, Andrea Meggs, Jorge and Elsa Lara, Ron 
and Monica Moore, James Godwin, Paula Hicks, Mary Angus, Dawn Bourg, Judy Pierron, Mary Costigan, Pete Lane, 
Darryl Clements, Amador Ortiz, June Hood, Tom Jones, Ken Kirby, Natalie Shutt, Joe Ivey, Paula Mabry, Gregg Shultz, 
Andy Trott, Margaret Wagner, Mary T. Beninato, Jim Jakusz, Maria Von Trotha, Leonor Cuenca, Marie Menezes, 
Margie Hill, Paul Geist, Ann Brown, Irma O’Neal, John and Donna Marsh, Christopher Hobin, Judy Hutchinson, Rose 
Marie Sagui, Lee Googging and family, Anthony J. Balanquit, Maria Rivas, Susan Turner, Kim Avila, Bailey Massen, 
Emily Monsod, Michael Lundstrom, Margaret Giles, Chris Guerrero, Viola Stillman, Bob Schultz, Amiracle Scaturro, 
Mike Humphries, Casey Clark, Ray Wells, Tyler Sagui, David Stull, Leo St. Martin, Mike Ripley, Dr. Daniel Redmond, Jonathan Allen, 
Cal Face, Alex Manning, Frank J. Santoro, Kathleen Easler, Dottie Meadows, Ginny Kirik, Travis Kettle, Dan Alford, Bernice Kirik

Our military, especially: US Army Private Blake Thomas Colantino (grandson of Tony and Gloria Baer); USAF 
Maj Cameron Taylor and USMC 1st Lt Colin Taylor (sons of Randy and Sara Taylor); USMC Maj Amanda Ott 
(daughter of Mike and Carol Ott); USMC Maj Colin J. Culkin (son of Jerry and Carol Culkin); USAF Col Andrew J. 
Emery (grandson of Doris J. Schneider); USAF Airman 1st Class Nicholas Williams (son of MaryAnn Williams);US 
Army Sgt. Chase Rutherford (son of KD Rutherford); US Navy SA Blake Gibson (nephew of Scott and Jodie Gibson); 
US Army Private 1st Class Brad Sullivan (son of Peter and Tracie Sullivan); US Navy SN Easton Kirkbride, and 
US Army Cadet Blake Rhymes (grandsons of Richard and Anne Hill); US Navy PO Connor McClure (son of J. and 
Jennifer McClure); Army Chemical Core Capt Benjamin Warren Dye (son of Donald and Amelia Dye); US Navy Lt 
JG Matthew I. Goodpaster (grandson of John and Mary Goodpaster, and son of John and Jennifer Goodpaster III); US 
Navy Lt Patrisha Wilson (granddaughter of John and Mary Goodpaster, and niece of John and Jennifer Goodpaster 

III); US Army Staff Sgt Fred Stauffer (nephew of Carol Cooney); US Army Sgt Brandon Cruz, (grandson of Donalee Hallenbeck); US 
Navy MMN3 Sebastian Weber (son of Tom and Fawn Weber, and grandson of Judi and Rich Riley); USAF 1st Lt Keith Richards (son 
of Steve and Regina Richards); USAF Col Laurie Ann Dickson (daughter of George and Elaine Wittman); USAF Capt Preston Green 
(grandson of George and Elaine Wittman); USAF 2nd Lt Hannah Dickson (granddaughter of George and Elaine Wittman); US Army 
LTC Kelly Pajak (niece of Dan and Eileen Pajak); US Army Pvt Douglas H. Fuller (son of Douglas A. Fuller, and grandson of June and 
Henry Fuller); USMC Sgt Austin Turner (son in law of Bobby and Diane Turner); US Army Pvt John Thomas Sciara (son of Eric and 
Jackie Sciara), USAF Maj Thomas W. Wagner, Jr (grandson of Margaret Wagner, and nephew of Jane Wagner); USAF Maj Raymond 
Sagui (son of Xavier and Rosie Sagui); US Army PFC Garrett Teubner (son of Doug and Peggy Teubner); Master Sgt Andrew Ahel 
(son of Walter and Fran Ahel); USAF Lt Col Joel Elterman (son of Janet Elterman-Lee and Curtis Lee); US Army LTC Phillip Lamb 
(nephew of Jack and Tish Becker); USMC Lance Corporal Brock Geddes (son of Gil Geddes); USAF Staff Sgt Eric Bergman (son of 
Jan T. Bergman).

To add someone to either prayer list or update information, please call the parish office or email pub.admin@stmarkdenton.org.

Diocese NewsICC School News 

HAVE A BLESSED CHRISTMAS FROM YOUR 
FRIENDS AT IMMACULATE CONCEPTION 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL!!!  
Our Christmas wish for all is one of true and lasting peace as 
well as a generous heart for all of those in need spiritually, 

physically, and materially. We know that the Babe of Bethlehem 
brings this to all of us. Your Parish School will be closed 

through Jan. 3 to honor the Christ Child. Classes will resume at 
8 a.m. Monday, January 4, 2021.  May God bless you all!! 

**WE ARE ACCEPTING YEAR-ROUND 
REGISTRATION AT YOUR  

PARISH SCHOOL** 
REGISTRATION WILL BEGIN SOON  

FOR 2021-2022! 
www.catholicschooldenton.org 

Dear St. Mark Parishioners,
Due to your generosity, as of Thursday, December 3 we have 
$32,676.75 towards our parish goal of $170,000. If you have 
not donated yet, I humbly request that you consider making a 
donation to Bishop’s Annual Diocesan Appeal.  
To donate stop by the Narthex to pick up a donation form or 
donate online at bit.ly/ADADonate.


